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NEWS

Jeroen Candel addresses MEPs on 
biodiversity and pesticides
Associate professor of Public Administra-
tion and Policy Jeroen Candel addressed 
members of the European Parliament on 
the biodiversity crisis and the need to 
reform the food system, but his message 
appeared to fall on deaf ears. ‘It felt a bit 
like the film Don’t Look Up.’

Candel was invited by the organizers 
of the European citizens’ initiative Save 
Bees and Farmers. On 24 January, 
members of the initiative handed a peti-
tion with over a million signatures to the 
European Parliament in Brussels during 
a hearing. The signatories call on the EU 
to reduce the use of pesticides by 80 per 
cent by 2030, rather than by 50 per cent 
as envisaged in the Farm to Fork strate-
gy. Last December, Candel also started 
a petition among European scientists 
calling for the pesticide regulation not to 
be delayed. Over 700 scientists signed 
his petition.

Candel has mixed feelings about the 
hearing. ‘It was good to be there on 
behalf of the scientific community to 
stress the urgency of the problems relat-
ing to biodiversity and to call on politi-
cians to take action.’ But he also found it 
frustrating that a lot of politicians in the 
main parties didn’t seem to be listening 
and appeared focused on preserving the 
status quo. ‘It felt a bit like the film Don’t 
Look Up: how much clearer do I need to 
be?’

More pressure
Candel thinks the pressure on Brussels 
should be increased. The EU’s Green 
Deal shows this works. ‘That deal came 
about because citizens throughout 
Europe took to the streets to campaign 
for the climate. The same combination 
of mobilization, media attention and 
protests is needed to get politicians to 
change course on this issue. That’s why 

I am pleased with this citizens’ initiative.’ 
He sees two roles for academics. ‘On the 
one hand we need to keep up the pres-
sure and show we are monitoring this 
issue, while on the other hand we should 
offer our help. Our Wageningen know-
how can help policy-makers formulate 
effective policies.’  ss

Are we still evolving?
Everything is in flux in nature. The concept of evolution is 
all-embracing, but what about the human body? Are we still 
changing too? Evolution biologist Nico van Straalen (emer-
itus professor, VU University Amsterdam) will discuss this 
question in the Darwin Café event, on 12 February (Darwin’s 
birthday) in café Rad van Wageningen. The talk starts at 
15:00 and admission is free. Please register at  
www.facebook.com/DarwinCafe. You can also watch it on 
Zoom (KNNV website). rk / Photo unsplash eugene zhyvchik

Jeroen Candel addressing the European Parliament 
(EP). Still from the EP's recording.

Resource wants: 
new columnist
Resource is looking for a new columnist: 
an employee who can write well, wants to 
comment on WUR topics and isn’t afraid 
of controversy.  

Interested? Then send a 350-word example column to 
resource@wur.nl. Our team of editors will assess your text 
carefully and critically.
There are 20 issues of Resource a year but the column is 
shared between three columnists, so you would need to 
write about six columns a year. 

To get a good balance in our team, we would prefer an inter-
national employee or PhD candidate (F).


